
San Luis Obispo Duplicate Bridge Club                                                                                          

Board Minutes for July 12, 2013b 

The meeting was called to order by President Bill Ringbom at 4:03 P.M. Board members Bill 

Donovan, Mary Neal, Judy Obermeier, Jean Wilson, Leda Fields and Club Manager Barbara 

Weiss were present. Bob Clark was absent. 

 

Minutes of the May 10
th
 2013 meeting were read and approved. 

Treasurer’s Report: The balance as of May 31, 2013 was $3128.48. Net income for May 

$147.34. The month’s table count was 108 ½ . The balance as of June 30, 2013 was $3440.15. 

Net income for June was $311.66. The month’s table count was 106. 

Club Director’s Report: Barbara reported that making more hand records seems to be working. 

There was a discussion about the soda and Bill Donovan agreed to purchase the soda in the  

Old Business: An additional cup for Appreciation Week will be purchased for the pair in the 

over 300 category since there were 2 winners. 

Bridge Lessons will begin July 17. The club fronted $324 for the books and it will be returned to 

the club as the books are sold.  

New Business: Bill Ringbom reported on the discussion held by the Unit Board. The board was 

approached with the idea of having a Regional in our area. In order to do this we would need to 

transfer from Unit 22 to Unit 21. With the additional members in Unit 21, they would be large 

enough to hold an additional regional tournament and our area would be able to have one every 

other year. To change units at least 50% of the members agreeing are needed to make the 

change, 75% is preferable. Discussion was tabled for a later date after more information is 

available. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 5:05 P.M. The next meeting will be August 9, 2013 following the 

game. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Leda Fields 

 


